العام الدراسي، ٢٠١٩/ ٢٠١٨ المجال الدراسي: اللغمّ الإنجليزيمّ الصف التاسع الزمن:ساعتان الأسئلمّ في (6) صفحات



وزارة التربيت الادارة العامت لمنطقت الجهراء التعليميت التوجيه الفني للغت الانجليزيت امتحان تجريبي امتحان الفصل الدراسي الأول

المقروء	الإستيعاب	الكتابي ــ ا	_ التعبير	_ قواعد	المفردات
---------	-----------	--------------	-----------	---------	----------

# TOTAL MARK ( 60 Marks)

I-Vocabulary (8 Marks)

نموذج اجابه

<u>a.</u>	Choose the	<u>e suitable</u>	answers i	from a,	b, c and	<b>d</b> :(	4 X 1 = 4 N	√ls

1. A good Muslim should always ...... his parents. d. raise a. include b. obey c. fetch 2. Japan is one of the most ...... countries in the world. d. industrialized b. itchy c. domestic a. royal 3. Solving ..... helps us to improve our thinking skills. a. riddles b. disabilities c. alleyways d. quilts 4. To be a good student, you should never ...... doing your homework. c. inhabit a. host b. neglect d. associate

## **b.** Fill in the spaces with the suitable word(s) from the list : $(4 \times 1 = 4 \times 1)$

 $(\ average\ -\ numerous\ -\ dangerously\ -\ expressive\ -\ illness\ )$ 

- 5. An actor needs a/an **expressive** face to capture different moods and feelings.
- 6. Doctors usually ask several questions to diagnose what **illness** a patient has.
- 7. On average, I travel about 30 kilometres by car every day.
- 8. Some young people drive **dangerously** and cause many car accidents.

## <u>II- Grammar ( 5 marks )</u>

#### a. Choose the correct answers from a, b, and c: $(4 \times 1/2 = 2 \times 1)$

9. I have (for – yet – **just**) received a postcard from my best friend (which – **who** – whose) lives in Germany. It includes a nice picture of Berlin. Last year, after I had finished school, I(**flew** – fly – had flown) to Germany to spend my summer holiday. (**So many** – As many – So much) tourists from all over the world visit Germany every year.

### **b.** Do as between brackets : $(3 \times 1 = 3 \text{ Ms})$

10. Ali said "I played tennis with my friends." (Change into reported speech)

Ali said that he (had) played tennis with his friends.

11. The government builds new schools every year. (Change into passive)

New schools are built every year (by the government).

12. They have had lunch at that restaurant.

( Make it negative )

They have not had their lunch at that restaurant.

## III- Language Functions (6 marks) a. Write what you would say in the following situations: ( $3 \times 2 = 6 \text{ Ms}$ )

13. A friend of yours asks why you intend to spend the holiday in Hong Kong.

# Giving reasons 1

14. Your brother would like to be a professional canoeist.

# Advice 2 – Expressing opinion 3

15. Your family asks you if you like to go to the beach or to the desert.

#### Preference 4 – Likes & dislikes 4

امتحان تجريبي الصف التاسع ( الفترة الدراسية الأولى ) العام الدراسي ٢٠١٨ / ٢٠١٩ – الصفحة الثالثة

# 

16. How can people have a healthy lifestyle?

By practicing sports / eating healthy food.

17. Where were ancient cities built?

Cities were built in safe places, by rivers and around holy places.

18. Holidays are of different types. What are they?

They are religious, national and personal.

19. Story writers know well the elements that make good stories such as:

Characters, setting, plot and the ending.

#### V- Writing (15 marks)

People in every country enjoy living in big cities and they have their reasons; though they suffer from many problems.

Plan and write TWO paragraphs (12 sentences) about "City Life"

### The following guide words may help you:

(enjoy – shopping – places - facilities - pollution - easy – access – bustling- jams - noisy ) **Design your outline here ( 2 Ms)** 

City Life "			

# امتحان تجريبي الصف التاسع ( الفترة الدراسية الأولى ) العام الدراسي ٢٠١٨ / ٢٠١٩ – الصفحة الرابعة

# Write your Topic here (13 Ms)

# " City Life "


Rubrics	Mark	Total Mark
Planning (Mind mapping – graphic organizers)	2	
Exposition of ideas and coherence	7	
Paragraphing and number of sentences	2	
Grammar	1	
Spelling	1	15
Handwriting and punctuation	2	
2 marks to be deducted from the total mark for changing the format.		
Off point planning / topics receive zero		

# امتحان تجريبي الصف التاسع ( الفترة الدراسية الأولى ) العام الدراسي ٢٠١٨ / ٢٠١٩ – الصفحة الخامسة

## VI- Reading Comprehension (20 marks)

### -Read the following passage carefully, then answer the questions below:

We all know that money is necessary because we need it to pay for our food, clothes, houses and for many other purposes. Of course, that does not mean that money is the only important thing in life or the only source of happiness. What will the use of money be if it is spent unwisely or carelessly? Naturally, money that is ill-spent brings no real happiness or pleasure to us; on the contrary, it may be very harmful.

Health is a treasure or real wealth and people cannot enjoy their life if they are not healthy or they do not have any pains, no matter how <u>wealthy</u> they may be. Houses are full of persons who feel proud when they possess sound bodies because <u>they</u> enable us to work hard or to bear the hardship of life. If we are strong, we can live to an old age and enjoy our life fully. On the other hand, if we are unhealthy or weak, we shall never be able to pursue our pleasure and life will be full of pains, suffering and sadness.

Last of all, and the most important, is wisdom. If we are foolish, we shall never be happy. Wise people are very careful with their money and health, whereas foolish people sooner waste their money or ruin their health. It is our mind that raises us above the rank of animals. So, we should use it to secure happiness.

people sooner waste their money or ruin their health. It is our mind that			
rank of animals. So, we should use it to secure happiness.			
A)-Choose the best answers from a, b, c and d: $(4 \times 2^{1/2} = 10 \text{ marks})$			
19. The best title for this passage is:			
a) Pains and Illnesses	b) Foolish People		
c) People and Money	d) Sources of Happiness		
20. The underlined word "wealthy" in line (7) means:			
b) sincere	b) <b>rich</b>		
c) proud	d) unhealthy		
21. The underlined word " <b>they</b> " in the <b>2</b> <sup>nd</sup> paragraph refers to :			
c) sound bodies	b) people		
c) pains	d) houses		
22. What makes us as human beings different from animals is:			
a) health	b) <b>mind</b>		
c) wealth	d) pain		

امتحان تجريبي الصف التاسع ( الفترة الدراسية الأولى ) العام الدراسي ٢٠١٨ / ٢٠١٩ – الصفحة السادسة

## B)-Answer the following questions : $(4 \times 2^{1/2} = 10 \text{ marks})$

23. When can money be harmful?

Money that is ill-spent can be very harmful.

24. Why do people like to have healthy bodies?

Because healthy bodies enable people to work hard or to bear the hardship of life.

25. What is the most important thing in life according to the passage?

The most important thing in life according to the passage is wisdom.

26. How do wise people deal with their money and health?

Wise people are very careful with their money and health.